
   

 

 

Bonalbo Central School   
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Term 3, Week 9  2017 

Yabbra Street, BONALBO NSW 2469  Phone: 02 6665 1205   Facsimile: 02 6665 1251   Email: bonalbo-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au   Website: www.bonalbo-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal:   Desiree Moore                Relieving Deputy Principal:   Kathryn Taylor      

DATES TO REMEMBER 2017 
TERM 3 & 4 
September 15, 18 & 19: Year 11 yearly exams 
September 18: K-6 Performing Arts Festival 
September 19: Hansel & Gretel 12:30-1:30pm 
September 19: Parent/Teacher interviews  
                          3:30-6pm 
September 21: K-6 Gala Day @ Woodenbong 
September 22: End of Term 3 
October 9: Students and staff return for Term 4 
October 10: Indigenous Hip Hop Film Project  
                     Commences- every Tuesday weeks 1-8  
October 13: Years 5-6 Open Day 
October 17: Year 7 Chinese cooking 
October 18-20: Years 5-8 Stradbroke Island  
                           excursion 
October 25-26: Years 3-4 Thunderbird Park  
                           excursion 
October 26: Years 7-8 vaccination 
Kindy 2018 Transition  
Every Monday recommencing on 
Monday 9th October until Week 10 Term 4  
Thursdays at 1pm: Years 3-6 Art Club 
Primary Assembly:  September 15 & November 3 
Newsletters:              October 26, November 16 &  
                                   December 7 
P & C Meetings Term 4: October 16 
                                            November 20 

These are some examples of the 
work that two of our talented 
Year 12 artists have submitted 
for their HSC body of work. 
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Year 12 – The Final Two Weeks 
CongratulaƟons to Year 12 and their teachers 
who are compleƟng the final requirements of 
their courses.  Over the next few days, major 
projects and performances will be examined and 
marked by iƟnerant HSC markers and next term 
the HSC external examinaƟons will take place.  It 
is vital that Year 12 students make maximum use 
of the last two weeks of formal lessons to ensure 
that they are able to access the best possible 
HSC results.  Their classroom teacher is their best 
resource and teachers will be able to advise 
students on what they need to do in order to 
prepare for these exams.  Elsewhere in the 
newsleƩer, I have included “12 Things Successful 
People Do Differently” which is worth reading 
carefully and employing during the next few 
weeks and beyond.  The first point on the list is 
to create and pursue S.M.A.R.T.  goals.  These 
are goals that are Specific, Measurable, 
Achievable, Relevant and Time‐Based (i.e. they 
have a deadline).  In the case of our Year 12 
students, they are working on a very parƟcular 
Ɵmeline and should be focused on achieving this 
very specific goal:  obtaining the best possible 
HSC result. 
I recognise that this can be a stressful Ɵme for 
both students and their families and we wish all 
of our Year 12 students the best in the future. 
 
School Improvement Plan 2018‐2020 
As a school, we are keen to work collaboraƟvely 
with parents/carers, students and teachers to 
improve our performance and to develop our 
future direcƟons.  As I have menƟoned in 
previous newsleƩers, we are currently seeking 
and reviewing feedback from our various 
stakeholders.  As part of this process we ask that 
parents/carers complete the “Tell Them From 
Me Survey”.  The details of this survey are 
included in Mrs Taylor’s report in this newsleƩer.  
I also encourage you to aƩend the Parent/
Teacher meeƟngs on Tuesday 19th September 
(3:30‐6pm).  As well as seeking advice on how to 
best support your students’ teaching and 
learning, I’d invite you to fill in a feedback sheet 
or share a cuppa with a staff member and 

provide us with some verbal feedback.  We have 
3 main quesƟons that we’d like you to consider: 
 What do we do well? 
 What needs to be changed or improved? 
 Do you have any other comments? 
As part of our data collecƟon, we are also using 
the InstrucƟonal PracƟces Inventory process to 
take “snapshots’ of student engagement across 
the school. This data is collected several Ɵmes a 
year and its primary use is to sƟmulate 
discussion and conƟnuous conversaƟons 
regarding teaching pracƟces and how to 
effecƟvely engage students in classrooms. 
 
CommunicaƟng Concerns 
If you have any concerns about your child or 
school maƩers, we recommend that you 
communicate directly with the classroom 
teacher in the first instance by phone, leƩer or in 
person.  If maƩers remain unresolved then 
please contact a member of the execuƟve team.  
Most maƩers can be dealt with more quickly this 
way.  Because of the difficulƟes of arranging 
interviews in a Ɵmetabled teaching day, parents 
are requested to contact the school office to 
arrange a convenient Ɵme to meet. 
Our school is commiƩed to building a safe and 
happy environment for students, staff, parents 
and the broader community. 
We encourage parents and carers to advocate 
strongly on their child’s behalf and, as part of 
this, expect them to raise concerns about their 
child.  
SomeƟmes these concerns may relate to the way 
a child may have been treated by another 
student at this school and it is natural for parents 
and carers to feel protecƟve of their children.  
However, you must not raise any concerns you 
have about the behaviour of another child 
directly with that child (or his or her parents 
while they are at school) but should instead 
report your concerns to the Principal or a 
member of the execuƟve team.  
 
Your concerns will be taken seriously and 
responded to promptly. 
 
Mrs Desiree Moore 
Principal 

Principal’s Report 
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TTFM (Tell Them From Me) Parent Survey 
Just a reminder that parents are invited to 
parƟcipate in this online survey, which will help 
to clarify and strengthen the important 
relaƟonship between parents/carers and school. 
This valuable feedback will help our school make 
pracƟcal improvements.   
The survey is conducted enƟrely online on 
smartphones, Ipads, tablets, laptops or 
computers and should typically take around 15 
minutes to complete. It is completely 
confidenƟal and, although parƟcipaƟng in the 
survey is enƟrely voluntary, your responses are 
very much appreciated.  
Please access the survey at:  
hƩps://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/bcs2017 
Further informaƟon is available from:  hƩp://
surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/informaƟon‐for‐
parents.  
If you have any quesƟons about the survey, 
please contact the school. 
 
Mobile Dental Visit 
Due to lack of numbers, the mobile dental 
service will not be coming to Bonalbo. We hope 
to provide this service someƟme next year. 
 
R U OK? Day 
Thursday 14th September is naƟonal RUOK? Day 
– part of a naƟonal suicide prevenƟon campaign. 
Started in 2009 by Gavin Larkin, this organisaƟon 
reminds people to ask family, friends and 
colleagues the quesƟon, "R U OK?" in a 
meaningful way, because connecƟng regularly 
and meaningfully is one thing everyone can do to 
make a difference to anyone who might be 
struggling. 
Secondary students will parƟcipate in daily 
acƟviƟes throughout the week. InformaƟon 
sessions will also occur on Thursday and a cake 
stall will be run by the SRC. 
More informaƟon can be found at:  
hƩps://www.ruok.org.au 
 
Parent‐Teacher Interviews 
We are once again giving parents/carers the 
chance to discuss their students’ educaƟon and 
progress. Interviews will be held next Tuesday 
19th September 3:30 – 6pm. Secondary parents 

can talk to teachers in the Library, while Primary 
interviews will be in classrooms. Please take this 
opportunity to hear about your child’s learning. 
 
Year 11 Exams 
Year 11 students are nearly at the end of their 
Preliminary courses, culminaƟng in their exams, 
which start this Friday and finish next 
Wednesday. It is expected that all course work 
and assignments are completed before the end 
of the term. Students will then begin their HSC 
courses Week 1 next term.  
 
One Vision Hip Hop/Film Workshops 
Next term on Tuesdays, our Indigenous students 
will be parƟcipaƟng in an 8‐week program with 
One Vision ProducƟons as part of the 
Government‐funded “Music for Change” Project. 
Students will have the opportunity to write a 
song and make a professional hip hop track and 
accompanying film clip. They will learn valuable 
life skills including teamwork and communicaƟon 
skills, and learn to use audio‐visual and music 
producƟon technology, lyrical composiƟon, beat 
making, dance and performance. 
Permission notes were sent home with students 
earlier this week. We look forward to seeing the 
creaƟvity of our students. 
 
Wishing everyone a safe and resƞul holiday. 
 
Mrs Kathryn Taylor 
Deputy Principal (Relieving) 
 

Deputy Principal’s Report 
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Even though Term 3 is rapidly drawing to a close, 
there are sƟll many acƟviƟes and changes to 
rouƟnes. Many of these require notes, to let 
parents and carers know about these changes 
and what is happening. Most importantly, if the 
note is GREEN, it needs to be signed and sent 
back to school as soon as possible. 
 
Primary Assembly 
Will be held this Friday, 15th September in the 
4/5/6 room at 12.15 pm. This allows for parents 
and carers to have lunch with their children, and 
if they wish, to stay on and watch sport and the 
Performing Arts rehearsals.  
 
Performing Arts 

Performing Arts will 
be held in Casino on 
Monday 18th 
September. 
Students will be 
travelling in by bus, 
and staying in 
Casino for the 

aŌernoon to rehearse, and get ready for the 
evening concert. Thank you to all those parents 
who have supplied costume clothing and 
returned notes. This year, the whole Primary will 
be puƫng on the one performance, which 
includes singing, dancing and musicians. Many 
weeks of hard work have been put into the 
presentaƟon, and a very big thank you to Mr 
Kilroy, Ms O’Meara and Ms PeƩy. 
 
Parent Teacher MeeƟngs 
Parents and carers are invited to come to the 
school to meet with teachers to discuss their 
child’s progress at school. Primary teachers will 
be in their classrooms ready to meet parents 
from 3.30 to 6.00. 

 
K‐6 Gala Day at 
Woodenbong 
Students have been invited 
to aƩend a sport Gala Day 
at Woodenbong on 
Thursday 21st September. 
We will be travelling by 

bus, leaving the school at 9 am, and returning by 
3 pm. Again, thank you to all those parents who 
have returned permission notes. 
 
Years 3/4 School Camp 
At present, Ms Davies is organising an overnight 
camp for Years 3 and 4 to Thunderbird Park, Mt 
Tambourine on 25th and 26th October. There 
will be quite a few notes going out regarding 
permission slips for different acƟviƟes, plus the 
school Code of Conduct, and Ambulance Cover.  
There will also be some up and coming notes 
regarding fundraising acƟviƟes. Please read 
these notes carefully, sign, and return to school 
as soon as possible. If there are any queries, 
please do not hesitate to contact Ms Davies at 
the school.  
 
Finally we would like to say a big thank you to 
the P&C for their generous donaƟon towards the 
excursion. 
 
Primary Staff 

Primary Report 
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Year 12 Artworks 
 
Rosie and Isabella have submiƩed their HSC 
pracƟcal Body of Work aŌer having spent lots of 
thought, planning and Ɵme on their respecƟve 
projects.  
Rosie created an effecƟve and meaningful series 
of relief prints bound into a house‐shaped book. 
Rosie’s artwork is based on ideas about her 
family and the places they have lived. She 
created eighteen pages – one for each year of 
her life. Rosie took great care with the making of 
her work. As a result, she has submiƩed work of 
a high conceptual and technical standard.  
Isabella opted for photography as her form of 
expression. She took photos of objects that 
reminded her of her Pop’s place and used 
Photoshop to enhance them, turning them into 
images that suggested memories of the past. 
These were installed in a tradiƟonal photo album 
format.  
Both girls used their weekend and aŌer‐school 
Ɵme to ensure the quality of their final works. 
The artworks have been sent to Sydney for 
marking.  
All the best girls, and high hopes for pleasing 
marks!           
 
Ms Sally Goldstein 
Visual Arts 
 
Year 12 Woodwork 
 
Year 12 students have completed their Major 
Design Projects for Design and Technology as 
part of their HSC. The projects will be marked 
this Friday.  
MaƩhew has completed a complex project that 
is a wonderful rocking chair, whilst Layton has 
completed a beauƟful cabinet that will be used 
to store craŌ supplies. Both projects have been 
completed to a high standard and are reflecƟve 
of all the hard work the boys have put in this 
year.  
Well done, Layton and MaƩ. 
 
Ms Heidi Beynon 
Design & Technology 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 

SCU Discovery Day 
Southern Cross University is delighted to invite 
all new Year 12 students (class of 2018) to the 
SCU Discovery Day event to explore career 
opportuniƟes and discover the range of degrees 
offered across our three campuses. 
Date:    Tuesday 24 October, 2017 
Time:    9:45am ‐ 2pm 
Venue: Southern Cross University,  
               Lismore campus 

For further informaƟon contact your Careers 
Adviser or register your aƩendance at:  

hƩps://discoveryday2017.eventbrite.com.au 
Southern Cross Scholars 2018 
To celebrate the launch of a new range of 
innovaƟve degrees, Southern Cross University 
has doubled its scholarship pool for 2018 with 
the addiƟon of 40 new $2,500 scholarships. 
The new $100,000 scholarship program will not 
only help aƩract talented students to new 
programs, but also help create a cohort of 
student leaders ready to contribute to the 
University and the community.   
Current Year 12 students commencing first year 
of University study in 2018 can apply for these 
new scholarships before 30 November at 
scu.edu.au/scholarships 

Head‐Start 2018  
Year 10 and 11 students are reminded that  

Head‐Start 2018 registraƟons close on  
13 October 2017.  

Please visit scu.edu.au/headstart for informaƟon 
and online registraƟon.   

Secondary 
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Can you provide safe accommodation for  
young people in your home on a temporary basis? 

 
Social Futures and Pathfinders are Seeking Family Carers in 
the Clarence Valley. 
Connecting You suppor ts young people aged 12-15 who are 
homeless or at risk of homelessness. This includes providing ac-
commodation in a safe, home environment while we support them 
develop positive directions in their lives. 
We have opportunities for Family Carers from all walks of life 
who: 

 live in Clarence Valley 

 have a spare room in their home 

 are interested in and respect young people 

 are flexible, tolerant and understanding 

 have time to spend with a young person one on one 

 want to make a difference 

 don’t have young children at home; and 

 own a comprehensively insured car. 
Ideally, you will have experience with teenagers as a parent, a 
teacher or in a similar role. You may have recently retired or be 
working from home. In any case, full training and support is  
offered for the right candidates. Aboriginal and Torres Strait  
Islander people are particularly encouraged to apply. 
These positions offer generous tax-free allowances all year 
round and additional payments for each night’s accommoda-
tion you provide. Placements are for a maximum of 28 days at 
a time.  
For more information please call Jennifer Parke on 02 6620 1800, 

or visit our website www.socialfutures.org.au/family-carers  
 

 

Casino District Junior Cricket  
 

Casino Junior cricket will be holding a sign-on 
morning on Saturday 7th October,  

at the Casino RSM Club  
from 9am – 11:30am.  

 
Casino will have junior teams in  

U12s, 13s, 15s and 17s  
in the Lismore competition. 

 
MILO (5 – 7 year olds) and  
T20 Blast (7 – 10 year olds)  

will be played on  
Friday afternoons at the  
Casino Cricket grounds. 

 
Registration can also be done  

online at PlayCricket  
or see our Facebook page  

(Casino District Junior Cricket). 
 

Kylie Carlton 
Secretary 

Casino RSM Junior Cricket Club 

Be Your Best  
at Casino  
Little Athletics!    
 
 
 

 
Family fun and fitness 
Caters for children from  
4 years (Tiny Tots) to U17 
 
WHEN:  October   - March during 
                school terms on  
                WEDNESDAYS 
                from 4.30pm—6pm 
 
Registration days:   
Wednesday 13 & 20 September 
                              4.30pm – 5.30pm 
Where:  Queen Elizabeth Park oval 3, 
               Casino 
 

 
For more information 

contact Peta  
0459 956 417 
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